GENERAL STUDIES SUB-COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

January 27, 2005

Those in attendance were Larry Daily, Dan DiLella, Alan Tinkler, V.J.Brown,

Jr., Judy Kepple, Tom Segar, lynn hannah, and Stephanie Slocum-Schaffer

(Chair).

         The meeting was called to order at 8:17 am and the minutes of the

November 30, 2004 meeting were approved as distributed.   The first order of

business was the reports from the working groups.   The first report was

from Alan Tinkler.   The report centered on how the General Studies

curriculum connects to the majors.   Tinkler reported that he has

accumulated numerous general studies models from the web pages of schools

that would serve as a resource foundation.   He than places the models on

his web site.   He is also creating a campus-wide e-mail system so faculty

may have a link to his site and the resources.   On February 10th at 9:15

pm, there will be a focus group meeting most likely in the Knutti language

lab.

•        Larry Daily, whose working group is looking into issues surrounding

content and skills, reported that the group has not met due to numerous

illnesses.   Karen Green could not report on her working group meeting.

She also was ill.   Her group is examining what the needs are of Shepherd

University students.   

•        The Chair reported on a meeting with the VPAA, which concerned

“...where the committee was…where it is now…and, where does the committee

want to be in the future.”   

•        The Chair distributed a handout concerning a May conference

sponsored by the Association of American Colleges and Universities.   The

Chair urged that several committee members attend the meeting May 20-25,

2005.   The conference will center on “…advancing campus planning in general

education.”   The conference will take place in Newport. RI., at Salve

Regina University.

After discussing the general study courses taught at the CTC, the meeting

was adjourned at 9:13am.

Respectively Submitted

V.J. Brown, Jr.

